Museum offers geneology class for beginners

The Mount Airy Museum of Regional History will once again offer a beginner genealogy course
beginning Feb 11. This course, taught by local genealogist and president of the Surry County
Genealogy Association Esther Johnson.

“This course is designed to be for someone who is just beginning to research their family tree,”
said Museum Curator of Collections Amy Snyder. “Esther (Johnson) will take them step by step
how to begin to look their history up.”

She said the classes will be held on Feb. 11, 18, 25 and March 4 and 11. The first two classes
will be held in the Museum’s 2nd floor Classroom from 6 - 8 pm. The third class on February 25
will be held at the Surry County Register of Deeds Office in Dobson from 6 - 8pm and the fourth
class on March 4 will be held at The Carlos Surratt Genealogy Room at Surry Community
College in Dobson from 6-8pm.

“The Surry County Register of Deeds office has been so good to help us with our classes,”
Snyder said. “It's so well organized and they are happy to show people how to use the office to
get information from birth and death records and deeds. Most of their records are very well
preserved. They can help participants really learn how to do the research.

Snyder said the class has remained popular with anywhere from 12 to 20 participants yearly.
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She said the Surratt Genealogy Room also has may church records and books which can help
researchers.

“l think interest in genealogy has been an ongoing thing, especially with a lot of television
commercials talking about finding you roots,” said Snyder. “It's been a big thing for a while.
Many, once they retire and have some time are interested in finding out about ancestors they
wish they had met.”

She said the final class on March 11 will be back at the museum classroom from 6 - 8 p.m.
Museum members are admitted free and there is a fee of $5 per class (or $25 for the course)
for non-members. Annual memberships can be purchased for $25 (senior or student) or $40
(individual).

Snyder said laptops are welcome and there will be wireless Internet access but having a laptop
computer is not necessary. She said there is a limit 25 students so participants are encouraged
to register in advance. Interested persons may obtain additional information, or register, by
calling Snyder at 336-786-4478, ext. 227 or aesnyder@northcarolinamuseum.org.
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